WHAT COUNCIL DID

### Harold Cleave Sells Farm 283 Houses Planned There

Mr. Tyers himself is building 16

houses on another part of this prop-

erty which was originally owned by

An 84 house subdivision is also in

process on Tom Hewson's property

on Ewing Street, while Jack Arm-

strong is also contemplating a doz-

en or more houses on property own-

ed by him on the other side of the

Cedarvale School.

#### 400 HOUSES PLANNED IN FIVE SUBDIVISIONS

A 283 unit housing project is planned on the Harold Cleave property on the western edge of Georgetown.

Gordon A. Hutchinson, Brampton, told council at a meeting on Monday that he is acting for a group which is purchasing all Mr. Cleave's farm within the town limits. It is hoped to make a start on the project within six weeks. Mr. Cleave will retain his own house on the property.

Mr. Hutchinson was given council's assurance that water and sewer service would be supplied in the new subdivisoin.

The houses, which will be built under the National Housing Act will be mainly 5-room bungalows, he said, designed to sell under \$10,000. They will be sold with a \$2,000 down payment and balance on mortgage. All will be brick veneer and design will be varied.

"There is a great demand for this type of housing," Mr. Hutchinson said, indicating that Malton and Oakville workers will be chief customers for the new houses. The same houses in Brampton would cost over \$11,000, he said, because of the excessive cost of lots.

In addition to the land on which the houses will be built, Mr. Hutchinson said that an eleven acre piece of land west of the railway tracks is planned as an industrial area. He has certain contacts which he is hopeful will lead to this acreage being sold for industrial purposes.

The new housing project makes a total of over 400 houses in process of planning in five separate subdivisions in town.

Mr Bayer of Tcronto is starting on ten dwellings and plans a total of 61 in a tract of land purchased from E B Tyers, which lies behind Harrison's Garage on the highway.

#### Caruso Picked on All-Star Team

Len Caruso, scoring star forward of Georgetown N&Gs was the only lacrosse player to make either the first or second All-Star team for the southern OLA group.

Len, who amassed an 81 point scoring total with 70 goals and 11 assists, was chosen as first string forward, along with Matthe of Wallaceburg, who had 100 points and Barr of Sarnia, 94 points.

Others on the first team are Young (Acton) goal; Hillier and N. Shortridge (Dundas) defence; Cooper (Sarnia) Rover.

Chosen on the second team were: Rutledge (Streetsville) goal; O'Neil (Wallaceburg) Krapeck (Acton) defence; Haddon and Gibson (Sarnia) Anderson (Dundas) forwards; Mann (Acton) rover.

Robertosn of Streetsville won the Rookie of the Year reward; Barr of Sarnia, most valuable player; Gordon of Wallaceburg, coach of the

with the Royal Canadian Horse Ar-

tillery in Korea, Lieutenant Robin

Porter Bourne married Patricia Ag-

new, daughter of the commandant

of Royal Military College, Brigadier

D. R. Agnew and Mrs. Agnew, in

Saturday.

China.

The

St. George's Cathedral, Kingston on

"Lieutenant Bourne, an RMC gra-

duate is the son of Lieut. Colonel

and Mrs. K. M. Bourne, 'Stohecroft'

Linehouse, formerly of Shanghai,

Browne, Dean of Ontario, officiated.

Mr. Dorald Jardine was organist

and St. George's Cathedral choir

boys sang the musical parts of the

Very Reverend Briarly

Lieut. Robin Bourne Weds

#### THE WEATHER

Mr. Editor: One suitable comment with this week's surgmary could be "may we have many more weeks like this

one.		,	9		—Ern	Batkin
Date			Max		Min.	Rain
August	10		81		58	***
August	11		80		50	*
August	12		82		50 -	
August			84		53	
August	2010 074		84		54	
August		*	76		55	e.
August			77		50	Trace
			_	*		6
			-		-	



Principals in a midsummer wedding in St. George's Church here were William Keith Hunter and Jean Dorothy Bruce. The groom, son of Mr. and Mrs. William Hunter, Castlemore, is employed at Morrison Motors, Brampton, and the bride, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. S. J. Bruce, Moffat, is a Smith & Stone employee. They are living in Georgetown.

## Vet Guards Meet Here Plan Annual Reunion

auditorium, when veterans of two wars, who had served in the Vets. Guard of Canada, in World War II, held their first reunion, in what is

hoped to be an annual event. Chairman for the dinner and gettogether held later, was Harry Cecly, Brampton, who asked the gathering to rise and sing God Save the Queen. After a delicious meal, served by the members of the Legion · W.A., Mayor Jack Armstrong, of Georgetown was called on to say a few words. He welcomed the vets

On Sunday, August 9th, a unique to the town on behalf of the citievent took place in the Legion Hall zens of George'own as well as his colleagues in council, and trusted that they would enjoy themselves, and return in the future. He complimented them on their service to

> The chairman then said he would like to introduce one who was certainly no stranger to the group, having been actively associated with most of them through Legion and veterans activities in Halton and Peel, the president of the local Legion Branch, Les Clark. In replying, Mr. Clark said it was a great source of personal pride to be once more among so many friends, that he was proud of the fact that practically every man there was known to him and most were indeed old friends. He paid tribute to the devotion to duty that had prompted the group to serve in two wars, and remarked that seemingly 'age did not weary them' as they all seemed to be enjoying the best of health and it was his earnest hope they would continue to do so. In closing the president expressed the hope that they would see fit to make this a yearly affair, and said he felt that all of his members would join with him, in offering the use of the Leg-

Campbell Gordon then proposed a toast to the Vet Guards which was ably responded to by Lt. Col. G. O. Brown, who had raised the platoon at the beginning of the war. He brought back many memories to all present with his reminiscences of the various camps and comrades no longer with them. Col. Brown said that he was indeed happy to see them all so active and well and that it was his -earnest hope that there would be many more reunions such as this for all of them. After the dinner the rest of the afternoon was spent in a social and

sing-song. Among those present were Cliff Stacey, Jim Murphy, J. R. Smith, Bill Smith, Alex Taylor, Alvin Mc-Donald, Basil Hadley and G. O. Brown, of Georgetown; Harry Ceeley, Bert Keegan, C. Gordon, B. Aldham, P. Graham and D. Leehy, of Brampton; George Martin, Lorne Shore and T. Reynolds of Alton; George Roszel Hillsburgh; George

WHAT COUNCIL DID

### Consultants Recommend Reservoir, Second Water Well for Georgetown

council by Mr. Roberts on Monday

Main point in the report is a recommendation that a second source of supply be found to augment the present million gallon a day well which was located by the firm in 1948 near Cedarvale School. The report also suggests a storage reservoir.

Mr. Roberts is confident that more water will be found in the same district, in sufficient quantity to justify basket." Not only is the town depen- meeting on the 8th.

The engineering firm of Dineen, dent on one source of supply, but Phillips and Roberts recommended the whole town's economy depends an extension of Georgetown's water on one turbine, and should serious system in a report presented to the damage occur to this, Georgetown would be without water within 48 hours. He said the turbine should be taken out at least every four years and completely checked for

Estimated cost of the complete project would be about \$170,000, and as water lines would have to be laid over town property between the two Maple Avenues, there would be a possibility of opening this up as a through road at the same time.

The matter is now under consida second well. He warned council cration by council and will be disthat at present 'all eggs are in one cussed further at their September

Mr. and Mrs. Ray Taylor, Barbara

Ann and Derwin of Walkerton were

Sunday visitors with Mr. and Mrs.

Irwin Noble. The children remained

to spend this week with the Nobles

Lou, Jean, Jessie and Margaret Al-

exander have returned from a holi-

day spent at Eurks Falls, North

Mrs. W. T. Sinclair visited one

day last week with Mrs. V. T. Cav-

anagh and Mrs. Fasken, who moved

from town earlier this year to New

Miss Annie Reynolds spent the

past two weeks with her sister, Mrs.

F. Laws. They visited for a few

days in Toronto with Mr. and Mrs.

Mary and Barbara attended the

Sommerville - Frank wedding at

Ebenezer Church. The bride is a

Visitors on Friday with Mr. and

Mrs. A. H. Feller were Mr. and Mrs.

Ronald Lake and son Ford of Cop-

per Cliff and Mr. and Mrs. George

Miss Isabella Preston was a visi-

tor in Stratford recently with Mr.

and Mrs. James Preston, attending

a performance at the Shakespeare

Miss Grace Walters left last week

for a visit with relatives in Cal-

gary, Alberta. She intends to con-

tinue on to the coast to visit in

Festival while she was there.

Mr. and Mrs. James F. Evans,

Bay, Sudbury and Copper Cliff.

Hamburg.

Vic Tedder.

niece of Mrs. Evans.

Lake, Langstaff.

fred Walters.

Mr. W. A. Hardy and Misses Mary

#### **NEIGHBOURS AVERT** KING STREET FIRE

Serious fire damage was averted on Saturday when smoke from a smouldering chesterfield chair was noticed at the home of Mr. and Mrs. George Louth, Edith Street.

Jim Ford, walking past the house at supper time noticed the smoke. No one was in the house at the time but luckily the door was open, and with the help of a neighbour, A. M. Baxter, the chair was carried outside." The fire brigade was called to the scene.

Mr. and Mrs. George Blyth and children Karen. Colin and Suzanne, visited on Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. Alf Collins. They were enroute home to Orangeville after vacationing for a week at Colchester on-Lake Erie.

. A four thousand mile motor bike trip in the States was the vacation outing of Mr. and Mrs. Don Hutchinson. During their two week tour, they spent some time in Dakota and other midwest states.

Mr. and Mrs. Vic Greygoose, David and Vicki Anr. visited last week in Chesley with his brother-in-law and sister, Mr. and Mrs. Elgin Hahn. Mr. Hahn was transferred there recently from Cargill as CNR station

Mr. and Mrs. Ernie Rawson, David and Mary, and Mrs. V. Rawson had a motor trip in the Algonquin Park district last week-end, staying overnight at Bert and Donna Marchment's cabins near Huntsville.

Miss Marilyn Bell accompanied Mr. and Mrs. George Mounce of Toronto to Stratford last week where they saw a performance of "All's Well That Ends Well" at the Shakespearian festival.

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Leslie, Karen, Susan and Loralee, who live in Pasedena, California, will be spending the rest of the month in town with his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Leslie. Mr. Leslie teaches in Pasedena Junior High School.

Guests at Vailey View Cabins, Huntsville from Georgetown and district during the past week included Mr. and Mrs. Charles Davis, Miss Gwen Davis, Mr. and Mrs. Joe Emmerson and family, Miss Charlene Day, Mr. and Mrs. Charles Wray, Mr. and Mrs. E. Wheeler, Mr. and Mrs. Dick Appleyard, Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bridges and Peter of Brampton.

# Social and Personal

Miss Yvonne Adams spent last

week at Cheltonia Lodge, Minett. Mr. and Mrs. A. M. Nielson have returned from a vacation spent at their cottage at Haliburton Lake.

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Tost, Patricia and Bob spent last week at Cedar Lodge, Eugenia.

Carolyn Biehn spent part of this week at Glenwood Beach, Lake Simrede, as a guest of Wendy Saunders. Mr. and Mrs Walter T. Evans, Ahmie Harbour, are visiting in town this week.

Mrs. D. W. Baxter, Charles Street, has as her guest this week her sister-in-law Mrs. R G. Baxter of Ham-

Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Hall, Michael and Mary visited last week in Lambeth with Mr. and Mrs. Reuben Squires.

Mrs. E, D. Sheley, Birmingham, Michigan, is visiting in town this week with her mother, Mrs. John O'Nelll. Mr. and Mrs. Ken Harris and

family have returned from a week's vacation spent at Glenwood Beach, Lake Simcoe. Miss Isobel Butler of Kitchener is

spending this work at St. George's rectory as a guest of Archdeacon and W. G. O. Thompson. Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Lake and

Miss Hilda Abraham of Powassan were visitors on Monday with Mr. and Mrs. A. H. Feller. Mr. and Mrs. Frank Petch spent Vancouver with her aunt, Mrs. Al-

a few days in Stratford last week, and attended the Shakespearian

Rev. and Mrs. John Atkinson and Miss Gwynneth Atkinson of Taft, California, spent a week here recenly visiting with Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Walters.

Little Brian Hunt of Toronto was parents Mr. and Mrs. Sydney Hunt, while his parents Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert Hunt were away on a vacation trip in the States.

### Brigden-Clayson Wedding In St. Stephen's Church

visiting last week with his grand- the setting in St. Stephen's Anglican Church, Hornby, for the mar- getown. Rev. J. E. Maxwell officiariage on August 1st of Jean Noeline Clayson, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. John L. Clayson Hornby, and Wil-

Pink and white gladioli formed liam Floyd Brigden, son of Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Brigden, R. R. 2, Geor-

> Given in marriage by her father, the bride wore a princess gown of white embroidered lace and satin, with Peter Pan collar, long sleeves and a lace train. Her embroidered fingertip veil fell from a headdress of seed pearls and rhinestones and she carried a white Bible, with pink orchid and white stephanotis cascading on white streamers.

The maid of honour Miss Verna Price was gowned in yellow lace and net over taffeta with a matching halo of net and flowers. She carried a bouquet of bronze roses. Miss Heather Clayson, sister of the bride, was junior bridesmaid, gowned in delphinium blue net and lace over taffeta with a matching halo of net and flowers, and she also carried a bouquet of bronze roses.

Groomsman was Howson Ruddell, Georgetown and ushers were Mr. J. Bell, Toronto and Mr. H. Chaplin, Georgetown, Mrs. T. Alderson, sister of the groom, sang The Lord's Prayer and The Voice That Breathed O'er Eden during the ceremony. The organist was Mrs. E. Price.

At the reception which followed in St. Stephen's parish hall, the bride's mother received in a dress of navy blue lace over shot taffeta, with navy accessories and a corsage of yellow tea roses. Mrs. Brigden, the groom's mother, assisted in pale blue with white accessories and a corsage of pink roses. Following the reception, the couple left on a trip to Gananoque, the Thousand Islands. and the States. For travelling the bride chose a pale blue dress with a pink picture hat, white accessorise and a pink orchid corrage. Mr. and Mrs. Brigden will live at Spring Valley Farm, R. R. 2, Georgetown.

Guests attended the wedding and reception from Pennsylvania, Toronto, Georgetown and Hornby.

Service of the state of the state of



Married recently in St. Stephen's Church, Hornby, Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Brigden are making their home at Spring Valley Farm, R. R. 2, Georgetown. Mrs. Brigden is the former Jean Noeline Clayson, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. John L. Clayson, Hornby. The groom is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Brigden.

service. The bride wore a model gown of imported white silk organza with pleated bodice and bouffant skirt, cascading in panels over - heavy cream satin and flowing into a train. The tiny jacket was fashioned with decollete neckline and long sleeves. She wore her mother's wedding veil of tulle and bandeau of orange blos-

soms and carried a bouquiet of white roses, carnations, stephanotis and lily of the valley. Heirloom pearls and pearl and diamond earrings, gifts of the groom's parents, completed her ensemble.

The bride's sister, Mrs. James Butterfield, Halifax, N.S., was matron of honour. Miss Margaret Giles, of Port Hope, and Miss Flavia Grant Duff, Cobourg, were bridesmaids. The state of the s

RMC Commandant's Daughter Recently returned from service All were dressed alike in bouffant gowns of palest pink taffeta with off-the-shoulder necklines. On their heads they wore coronets of ivy. and mauve daisy mums, yellow centred, and carried matching bouquets.

Little flower girls were the bride's niece, Miss Jane Agnew of Ottawa and Miss Elizabeth Gabb of Nantwych, England. They wore long frocks of pink dimity with wreaths and posies of small summer flowers. The groom's brother, Anthony Bourne, Limehouse, was groomsman and ushers were Lieut. John Agnew, RCN, brother of the bride, Lieut. James Butterfield RCN, Lieut. -C. J. Crowe, RCHA, Mr. S. D. Woodruff and Mr. Ian Bongard, Toronto, and Mr. James Sinclair, Kingston. The bride's father, Brigadier D. R. Agnew CBE, ADC, gave her in mar-

At a reception in the garden of the Commandant's house, the bride's mother received, wearing an afternoon length gown of printed silk organza in tones of pale pink and mushroom brown with matching turban of the same material. The groom's mother also wore an afternoon length gown of dove gray silk shantung and a picture hat of gray

trimmed with pink feather flowers. Leaving on a honeymoon trip to Nassau, Bahamas, the bride wore a soft gray shantung dress with matching fitted jacket, small white hat and white accessories. She wore a corsage of white roses and lily of the valley.

Canada in two wars and wished them well.

ion Hall for future reunions.

(continued on page 5)